
 

 

 

INFORMATION 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO:  Mayor and City Council 

 

FROM: Gary D. Greer 

  City Manager 

 

DATE:  June 16, 2015 

 

SUBJECT: Mallon Park and Winn Park Lake Dredging 

 

 

The City Council adopted Ordinance No. 3299 in September 2014 establishing a Municipal 

Drainage Utility System, which establishes drainage fees that help support the operations of 

the City’s drainage utility system. 

 

The 2014-2015 Stormwater Utility Fund includes funding for Mallon Park and Winn Park 

Lake dredging.  The scope of this project is to dredge and restore both lakes.  These ponds 

were last dredged in 1993 for Winn Park and 2005 for Mallon Park. 

 

Only one bid was received and opened on May 28, 2015 from Shirley and Sons Construction 

Company in the amount of $581,260.  The base bid ($556,510) included dredging both 

Mallon and Winn Parks.  The recommended award includes the alternate bid of $24,750 for 

removal of accumulated soil on the banks of both projects.  The re-graded areas will be 

sodded upon completion.  Shirley and Sons Construction have provided adequate references 

for similar projects. 

 

City Administration recommends the awarding the bid to Shirley and Sons Construction 

Company in the amount of $581,260. 

 

Possible Council Action: 

1. I move to approve Resolution No. 2015-055 awarding a contract with Shirley and 

Sons Construction Company for the Mallon Park and Winn Park Lake Dredging 

project. 



2. I move to approve Resolution No. 2015-055 awarding a contract with Shirley and 

Sons Construction Company for the Mallon Park and Winn Park Lake Dredging 

project, with modifications. 

3. I move to table the item or take no action. 


